
Hi, Rudy. Please send this to our members.  Also, please send a check for $50.00 to Trinity Lutheran 
Church. 

Thanks, 

Bob 

 

From:   Commandant Bob Jonson 

To:       Marines of the Billy Stelpflug Detachment, 1064, MCL 

Subj:    Minutes of Detachment Meeting on 16 January 2021 

 

1.  Meeting was opened at 0745 hours with the following Marines in attendance:  Bob Jonson, 
Perry Caldwell, John Reichman, Rusty Alums, Ron Russell, Ed Whealdon, and Earl Allen. 

2. Officers absent:  Jr. Vice Cmdt., Judge Advocate, Adjutant and Paymaster, and Webmaster. 
3. Sickness and welfare:  Larry Morgan is now a resident of an undisclosed Alabama VA facility. 

Jean Weidner is receiving Hospice care at her residence, Morningside Retirement Facility. 
4. Membership applications:  None 
5. Financial report:  Our income since October, 2020 is $1,265.00.  Our expenses for the same 

period are $1,144.94.  Our bank balance is $9,356.89.  Since October we have received 
donations of #$580.00 

6. Old Business  
A. Raffle:  $23.00 won by Bob Jonson, donated to the detachment. 
B. Covid19 vaccinations:  1)  EAMC: (334) 528-8222    2)  Thomas Pharmacy:  (334) 745-

3632.  At this time, only those 75 years old or older are eligible to receive the 
vaccination. 

C. Toys for Tots:  Rusty Alums and Ricardo Garcia worked with the Lee County Sheriffs 
Department, culminating in giving toys to 174 children.  Our detachment donated 
$300.00 in this effort to assist in purchasing toys. 

7.  New Business 
A.  Elections:  Although our detachment bylaws stipulate yearly elections, recently, our 

tradition has been to invite officers who were elected the previous year to extend for 
another year.  All officers canvassed at today’s meeting have agreed to serve another 
year. 

B. Recruiting:  A newspaper article describing our organization and meeting particulars is 
being finalized to be submitted for publication in both the O/A News and Opelika 
Observer. 

C. Social:  After discussion about having a social at Venditoris Restaurant in February, it was 
decided, for Covid19 considerations, to table this discussion until our next meeting. 



D. Donations:  The commandant opined that since our detachment is likely too long in the 
tooth to make our operating money from hosting another annual Alabama Department 
meeting, he encouraged members to make monthly donations to our operating budget, 
as they are able.  Checks may be made to Billy Stelpflug Detachment, MCL, and mailed to 
Billy Stelpflug Detachment, MCL, PO Box 1347, Auburn, AL 36831-1347. 

8.  Our meeting was adjourned at 0840 hours.  Our next meeting will be at 0730 hours, 
Saturday, 20 February 2021, Trinity Lutheran Church, Auburn, Alabama 

 


